
 

 

GS / AIGETOA / 2023-24 / 106                                                 Dated 04.10.2023 

 

To, 

Shri P K Purwar Ji, 

Chairman & Managing Director, 

BSNL, New Delhi. 

 

Subject: Urgent Intervention Required in Disbursing Kit Allowances and 

Refreshment Allowances to various Sports Players participating in various 

tournaments – Regarding. 

Respected Sir, 
 
We would like to express our heartfelt appreciation for your commendable efforts in 

reviving the sports events within Bharat Sanchar Nigam Limited (BSNL). Your 

commitment to promoting sportsmanship and teamwork among BSNL employees is 

truly commendable. 

 

We are writing to bring to your attention a pressing issue that requires immediate 

intervention. Despite the revival of sports events, there is an alarming anomaly in the 

disbursement of Kit Allowances and Refreshment Allowances to players representing 

various Sports Board. We believe that timely and fair distribution of these allowances is 

essential to motivate and support our dedicated players who represent BSNL in various 

sports competitions. 

 

It is disheartening to report that despite the exceptional performances of our players, 

they have not received their due Kit Allowances and Refreshment Allowances even 

after passage of long period post conclusion of these tournaments. As per established 

norms and regulations, these allowances are expected to be disbursed well in advance 

of the tournament commencement to support the players' preparations and ensure 

their comfort during the event. 

 

We are deeply concerned that such conditions may be prevailing in many BSNL circles 

and for players participating in various sports events. This situation not only affects the 

morale of our athletes but also undermines the credibility of our commitment to 

promoting sports within BSNL. 
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We earnestly request your immediate intervention in this matter. Timely disbursement 

of Kit Allowances and Refreshment Allowances is not only a matter of policy but also a 

matter of fairness and respect for the dedication and hard work exhibited by our 

sportsmen and sportswomen. 

 

We hereby request for your kind intervention for directing the concerned 

authorities to seek the report from various circles and do the needful without 

any further delay. The players and athletes, deserve to receive their 

allowances promptly to ensure that their commitment to representing BSNL in 

sports competitions is duly rewarded. 

 

Your attention to this issue is greatly appreciated, and we look forward to a positive 

resolution that will enhance the overall sports culture within BSNL. 

 

Thank you for your continued support and leadership. 

 

 

 

 With Warm Regards,    

 
Ravi Shil Verma 

General Secretary 

 

Copy to : 

 

1. Shri Sandeep Govil Ji, Director (HR), BSNL Board, New Delhi for kind information pl. 

2. Shri Sanjeev Tyagi Ji, PGM Admin, BSNL New Delhi for kind information & n/a pl. 


